

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

August 20, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Tuesday, August 20, 2024, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Commissioner Aaron Summers.  Commissioner Cody Roush was absent.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:44 pm.  The minutes from the regular meeting of August 6, 2024, were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: VETERANS SERVICE OFFICER UPDATES

Veterans Service Officer, Ryan Persinger, came before the Commissioners to give an update.  VSO Persinger stated he has started twenty-one new claims since he was appointed as VSO on June 25th.  VSO Persinger stated he has worked on four claims which were previously rejected and was able to get those sent to higher appeal.  There have been eight Veterans who have newly recorded their DD214 forms with the Recorder’s Office.  The Commissioners welcomed VSO Persinger to the VSO position.
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf presented to the Commissioners a propane booking contract between Premier Energy and Martin County Civil Defense/EMA.  Attorney David Lett stated he has no legal objection to the contract.  President George asked if another bid had to be obtained.  Attorney Lett replied that no other bid has to be obtained, EMA has had an ongoing relationship with Premier.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the contract with Premier for propane for EMS for 850 gallons at a price of $1.89 per gallon, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.

Attorney Lett stated at the last Commissioners’ meeting EMA presented a grant agreement executed by the County between the Indiana Department of Homeland Security and Martin County Emergency Management in the amount of $20,304.  Attorney Lett stated there is an in-kind cost share Martin County will be responsible for, not to exceed $6,768.  Attorney Lett stated he has no legal objection to the grant agreement.  
Director Wolf stated the grant covers a State mandated hazard mitigation plan, which must be done every five years.  Director Wolf stated the County will be required to pay for the planning costs upfront and the grant will reimburse the expenses.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the Homeland Security Planning Grant for the Martin County EMA Agency, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated the John Deer mower is down, but the Mowermax has been repaired.  Superintendent Seals stated the department is filling potholes and doing chip and seal.  Superintendent Seals stated the department is still hiring for a mechanic.  Superintendent Seals stated there have been a couple of guys stepping up in the department to fill in the mechanic’s spot, which he appreciates.  The Commissioners asked Superintendent Seals to thank the employees.  Taxpayer Walt Waggoner stated the Highway employee doing the brush cutting in Mitcheltree has been doing a really good job.  The Commissioners thanked Scott Hert for the good work in Mitcheltree.  

President George asked Attorney Lett if there were updates on the bridges, to which Attorney Lett stated no.  President George asked Attorney Lett if the County could proceed with the repair of bridge #44, to which Attorney Lett stated yes.  Superintendent Seals stated he is concerned about funding the repair and asked if the claim could be turned into the County’s insurance.  Attorney Lett stated he has been working with the County’s insurance.  President George stated it could be a situation where the County’s insurance will pay for the claim and then go after the other party’s insurance to reimburse.  Taxpayer Mary Smith asked if there was an estimate for the repair of the bridge.  Attorney Lett stated the estimate was around $68,000.  

RE: VETERANS MARKER EXPENSE


Auditor Michelle Norris stated earlier this year she had conversations with the former VSO Wes Rincker and HR Director Amy Rincker regarding the veteran’s marker placement expense.  Auditor Norris stated former VSO Rincker was concerned, after speaking to those placing the markers, the allowed expense of $100 only covered the cost of materials.  Auditor Norris stated the allowed amount has been $100 since at least 2004.  Auditor Norris asked the Commissioners to consider increasing the veteran’s marker expense to $150.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to increase the veteran’s marker expense from $100 to $150 effective January 1, 2024, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: CORE AND ARCHITECT INVOICE

Auditor Norris stated an invoice was received from Core for expenses since the beginning of the year, which includes seven trips to Martin County, a hotel expense, dumpster rental, CAD renderings for the Courtroom remodel project, and professional services for the architect site visit on August 7th.  President George stated the total for the entire invoice is $8,622.78.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to pay the Core Facilities invoice in the amount of $8,622.78 using ARPA funds, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: INTERIOR AUTOMATIC DOOR UPDATE


Auditor Norris stated she wanted to give an update regarding the interior automatic doors.  Auditor Norris stated M&M Electric came last week to examine the power running to the doors and if 120V service could be provided.  Auditor Norris stated she was told by M&M Electric there is 120V power running near the doors and will not be a high cost to run power to operators, but M&M Electric will need to talk to the installer before M&M could give an official estimate because they need to know exactly what kind of connection the installer needs.  

Auditor Norris provided the Commissioners with quotes from two companies for the door repair.  The Commissioners reviewed the quotes and the repair options.  Auditor Norris stated both repair companies stated there cannot be two different brands of operators on the doors because the operator will not communicate with a different brand of push button opener.  The quotes were to either replace both operators or to replace one operator and make the other door to a manual close with no automatic opener.  The Commissioners agreed for the price difference they would like to replace the operators on both doors.


President George stated the quotes to replace both units with a new push button were K&K Automatic Doors- $6,418.75 and Automatic Door Company- $6,559.40.  President George stated the quote to replace just one operator from K&K was $4,418.75 and Automatic Door was $4,743.15.  President George stated the quote to make the door a manual door, which he said was not an option they were considering, was $1,400.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the quote from K&K Automatic Doors to replace two operators with a one-year warranty in the amount of $6,418.75, seconded by President George.  President George stated this expense will come out of Courthouse improvements in the cumulative capital fund.  
RE: METAL DETECTOR AND BAILIFF TRAINING AND EQUIPMENT


Auditor Norris stated the Judge asked her to bring back the purchase request for the metal detector for the Courtroom.  Auditor Norris stated she had been told by the Judge that they are working with a prospective employee to fill the bailiff position.  Since they are in the process of hiring a bailiff, the Judge would like the Commissioners to reconsider the purchase of the metal detector.  President George stated Attorney Lett has been approached by a nearby business who has used metal detectors for sale due to upgrading to a newer model.  President George stated the Commissioners would like for Attorney Lett to reach out to the business to obtain a model number so the Judge is able to do research to see if it will work for the Courtroom.

Auditor Norris stated the Judge has also requested $5,000 for training and equipment for the bailiff.  Commissioner Summers stated the Judge has spoken with the Sheriff and the Sheriff stated $5,000 was a reasonable estimate for the purchase of a vest, equipment, and training.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to purchase equipment and training for the Courtroom bailiff up to $5,000 from the opioid settlement unrestricted fund, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.
The date and time of the next Commissioners’ meeting was discussed.  Clerk Julie Fithian stated there is a jury trial scheduled on the date of the next scheduled Commissioners’ meeting.  After discussion it was decided to move the Commissioners’ meeting to Thursday, September 5th at 9:00 am, still being held in the Commissioners’ Room at the Martin County Courthouse.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Thursday, September 5, 2024 @ 9:00 am.  
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